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	Parish Office:
	Siosifa: parish@dmm.org.nz 
Sarah: sarahc@dmm.org.nz 
	466 4600


[image: image2.png]728

072




	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 17 JUNE 2012 

	9.30am
	
	Mornington
	Explorers 

	9.30 am
	
	Mosgiel
	S Pole 

	11.00 am
	
	Glenaven
	Explorers 

	11.00 am
	
	Wesley
	S Pole 

	1.00pm
	
	St Kilda
	TBA 

	4.00pm
	
	Broad Bay 
	S Pole 
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MUSICAL SOCIETY CONCERT 

Sunday 10th June at 2.30pm at Mornington Methodist Church.  Items from Mornington Methodist Choir and Piano items.  
Cost $2.00.

MORNINGTON METHODIST LEADERS MEETING 

To be held on Tuesday 12th June, 7.30pm at Mornington. 

MOSGIEL MIDWEEK SERVICE- 

Wednesday 13 June at 2pm. All welcome
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ST KILDA TONGAN METHODIST WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP – FUNDRAISER DINNER 

To be held on Friday 15th June, 6.00pm.  Wesley Methodist Church Hall. Cost: $12.00 per person. Contact Naomi Pole 455 2923
OTAGO-SOUTHLAND SYNOD MEETING 
The Otago-Southland Synod meeting will be on next Saturday, the 16th of June, 10am, at Tokomairiro Co-operating Parish, Milton. Members of the parish are expecting to attend this meeting to make decisions for the Conference this year. Those who do not have transport can arrange with those who have to pick you up.

MARGARET MAHY CELEBRATION DVD

Richard Cannon has taken an outstanding colour film record of the complete Margaret Mahy celebration evening, including all the songs and stories. Copies are available for a limited time only on order from Colin Gibson (453 6662). Price $10, with the small profit margin going to the Water for Life CWS project (you could always increase it with a donation). Thanks, Richard.

OPEN EDUCATION MEETS HAYDN

After a hugely successful evening celebrating the work of Christchurch poet and story-teller Margaret Mahy, an evening which has already raised $2800 towards our target of $5000 to create water-gathering cisterns for Palestinian women and their families on the West Bank, Open Education returns to its more normal programme. On Wednesday June 20, at 7.30pm, Colin Gibson will describe Joseph Haydn’s wonderful contribution to the music of the Christian Church, using spectacular DVDs to illustrate his talk. Hear and see Haydn’s Creation sung in the Esterhazy palace of his enormously wealthy patrons, and the Choir of St John’s College, Cambridge, in full voice. There will also be an opportunity to sing some of Haydn’s hymns. All for $5, plus a modest supper. 
As usual, Judy Russell will provide a splendid pre-session meal at 6pm, for a charge of $15. Sign in at Mornington or ring Judy (455 3727) to book your place. Profits will again go to the Water for Life CWS project: you can make your donation to Colin Gibson at any time (453 6662). 
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KNITTERS WANTED
The Dunedin Methodist Mission has an early years HUB which supports families with children from pre-birth up to six years. One of their activities involves providing new-born babies with a pair of booties, a facecloth and maybe a little hat if enough are knitted. So let’s get the needles clicking! Any queries contact Marion Kitchingman 4767767.

Story from the Mission

The feedback from parents and children on our OSCAR programme reflected the outstanding programme and delivery by facilitators. One of the children had aspergers and his Dad wanted to trial his son in the programme for 2 or 3 days. His son had a fantastic time, mixing in his way with the other children and participating fully in all aspects of the programme – his Dad was so impressed that his son came to the programme every day.

The University year is divided into two semesters.  Semester one is over and students are now in the middle of exams.  It’s been a different semester for me as I have been in a temporary location in a Business School office in Leith Street, next door to Liqourland.  It’s been interesting watching how much alcohol is delivered, and sold each week.  Huge amounts.  I had to move out of the office where I had been based for 12 years as the University Union building was undergoing a major upgrade.  It has been interesting to be living and working at street level, and having contact with students and staff coming and going to their computer labs.  There have been some good things happen as a result of our temporary relocation. Soon after I moved to Leith St I was asked if I knew anyone that needed any “old computers” as all the computers in one University lab were being replaced with new ones.  I was able to obtain ten or so of these “old” computers for our Methodist Mission Approach computer training centre.  This meant that Approach were able to upgrade some of their even older computers.  In the computer world, age is relative! This week I am moving into my new office, located in the Link on campus, a very busy place.  The new Chaplaincy offices will still be called the Upper Room.  From this week onwards you can find us upstairs in the eastern end of the Link, just to the right of the Archway shop, above the new parents room.  We could not have asked for a more central location on campus.  How amazing that the University would provide us with such a base from which to offer pastoral care and spiritual support.  
It has been a very challenging semester.  I never know quite what is going to happen each day, or who is going to ask for help. A month or so ago I was invited by the staff of Cumberland College to come and bless the area of the College where some of the students had seen a ghostly apparition. The students were very upset by what they had seen a few days earlier. And so, before breakfast two days later, a local kaumatua and I went to the college and prayed that God’s love, peace and presence would fill the place, then we prayed the Lord’s Prayer together.  Everything settled down and there have been no repeat appearances.  
Sincere thanks to the Glenaven congregation for offering to support my ministry in practical ways this year.  It was great to have Joan McDonald from Glenaven (and other Parish members) assist with the Residential College packs filling task (hard work !) back in February, and to have Joan assist Hilda with morning tea after our Chaplaincy May Graduation services of thanksgiving in the Hunter Centre.   

Suicide has sadly been a continuing theme this semester, with three people on campus taking their own lives.  We all need somehow to address and reduce the very high rate of suicide in our country.  People of all ages need to know that they can ask for help, no matter how bad things seem.  It was good that this topic of suicide was directly addressed in a recent Parish Education programme night at which Charles Pearce from our Methodist Mission spoke so helpfully.  

Later this month I am privileged to be able to travel to Yale University near New York for the four-yearly International Multifaith Tertiary Chaplains Conference organised by the International Association of Chaplains in Higher Education (IACHE; of which I am now an executive member representing Aotearoa-NZ. (See www.globalchaplains2012.com/ ) As part of the Conference I will be presenting information and leading a discussion on the establishment (in 2001) and sustenance of our Dunedin  Abrahamic Interfaith Group. (see www.dunedininterfaith.net.nz ) Hundreds of Chaplains will attend from all around the world.  After the Yale Conference I will be spending a few days at the Eastern Mennonite University inland from Washington DC, meeting with Peacemaking educators and students. (See Matthew 5 vs 9)  Then I will preach (on saving the planet etc.) in the Mechanicsburg Pennsylvania Grace United Methodist Church on July 8th and return home. 

Not a boring life. Roll on Semester 2!  Who knows what might happen?  Please continue to pray for our Chaplaincy team (see www.otago.ac.nz/chaplain ) 

Rev. Greg Hughson, University Chaplain 
PARISH BULLETIN


10th June 2012
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